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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
Barbara Edwards,     ) 

)  
Complainant,       ) 

) 
v.                                                                      )           File No. EC-2020-0252 

) 
Evergy Missouri West, Inc.,   )                
d/b/a Evergy Missouri West,   )  

   ) 
Respondent          ) 

 
STAFF REQUEST FOR STAFF WITNESS TO TESTIFY VIA TELEPHONE OR VIDEO 

 
COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”), by 

and through counsel, and for its Staff Request for Staff Witness to Testify via Telephone 

or Video, states as follows: 

1.  A close family member of Staff witness Tammy Huber is scheduled to have 

surgery shortly after the evidentiary hearing currently scheduled for September 24, 2020.  

Ms. Huber will be caring for this close family member the immediate days following the 

surgery.  Staff requests that Ms. Huber be permitted to appear by telephone or video, so 

she does not jeopardize her close family member’s health by appearing in person.   

Ms. Huber will be testifying about her portion of the Staff Report filed on April 27, 2020.  

Ms. Huber will be available by telephone or video for questioning. 

2. Staff has reached out to both Complainant and Respondent.  Neither have 

any objection to Ms. Huber testifying by telephone or video. 

WHEREFORE, Staff respectfully requests that the Commission grant its request, 

and permit Staff witness Tammy Huber to appear via telephone or video.   
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Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Travis J. Pringle 
Travis J. Pringle 
Associate Counsel 
Missouri Bar No. 71128 
Attorney for the Staff of the 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
573-751-4140 (Voice) 
573-751-9285 (Fax) 
travis.pringle@psc.mo.gov 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, 
transmitted by facsimile, or electronically mailed to all parties and/or counsel of record on 
this 14th day of September, 2020. 

 
/s/ Travis J. Pringle 
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